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September 29th 2023 

Peredur Owen Griffiths MS 

Chair of Finance Committee 

Senedd Cymru 

Dear Peredur 

I write further to our meeting on 12 September where we discussed, among other 

things, the proposed cost of living payment to Commission staff. On 19 September, 

a formal offer was made to the Trade Unions. The proposed payment will be the full 

£1,500 to staff at grades TS to G6 and will be made in two instalments in this 

financial year at an anticipated total cost of £824,000. The TUS confirmed on 26 

September that they are content with the offer made by the Commission for a 

payment.  

As Accounting Officer for the Senedd Commission, I am writing to assure you that 

the expenditure is affordable, subject to savings being made. The decision to split 

the payment is to ensure full visibility of the necessary funds at the point of 

payment. We have worked closely with the Commission seeking their views and 

advise as we have moved through this process. The Commission have scrutinised 

and agreed the necessary actions to be taken to afford this payment. 

Some of the identified savings required will take longer to crystalise than others in 

the financial year.  

Savings include- 

• Training for Members, Support Staff and Commission staff;

• Travel and Subsistence for Committees, International Engagement and

Commission staff;

• Reduction in Events undertaken;
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